
 

As a mother of 5 children, and grandparent to three children, I oppose HB 3063. I have seen the impact a 

vaccine reaction has had on two of my grand kids. I have watched my daughter and her husband go 

through all the stress to get things coordinated for their two children and make all the decisions in the 

BEST interest of them, under the care of their pediatrician as well. They are very informed, and utilize a 

variety of services due to the IEP's of each child and the school district's special education department. 

This bill will restrict them from making the best decisions for their children and will make me unable to 

make the best decisions for mine, as I do not agree with some of the ingredients in the vaccines either. 

What works best for one of my children isn't the same as what is best for one of my grandchildren or 

another one of my children. Everyone is unique, no two people are the same. Therefore, not all 

medication, vaccination, food, laundry detergent will work the same for EVERYONE. Our bodies are all 

different, some simply cannot process the chemicals in the vaccine, and that is where as a parent we are 

given the opportunity to choose what is best for our child. That is the freedom we are given in America, 

the right to choose. This is stripping us of our right to choose. This will make us have to compromise our 

religious belief, or forgo our children's individual medical needs to be in compliance with this bill which 

is unacceptable and unethical. "The voluntary consent of the human subject is absolutely essential" as 

quoted in the Nuremberg Code. This is not allowing consent.  

 

The OHA states that the completely unvaccinated rate is 2.6% which leaves the vaccinated rate at 

97.4%. The unvaccinated is the minority population, this bill would be discrimination against the 

minority.  The Association of American Physicians and Surgeons (AAPS) does not support mandatory 

vaccinations either. AAPS states that making this mandatory is a serious intrusion into individual liberty, 

autonomy, and parental decisions about child-rearing.  

 

I do not support this bill, in ANY form. It is against our rights as a parent.  

 

Regards,  

Kyeleigh Reynolds 
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